

Board of Assessors
John R. Fisher, Chairman
Edward F. O'Neil, Clerk
John O'Connor, Member

Phone (508) 660-7315 Fax (508) 660-7228

Town Hall 135 School Street Walpole, MA 02081

## Minutes of Meeting December 19, 2017

The Board of Assessors met on Tuesday, December 19, 2017, 6:30 PM. room #115, at the Town Hall. The following were present, John R. Fisher, Chairman, Edward F. O'Neil, Clerk, and Director of Assessing, Dennis Flis.

## Discussion:

The Board reviewed, discussed, and signed warrants and certificates.

MV Excise Abatement	2017	\$4,570.50
MV Excise Abatement	2016	\$1,216.98
MV Excise Abatement	2015	\$169.37
MV Excise Commitment #6	2017	\$74,825.80

The Board of Assessors, voted 2-0-0, favorable action, to release \$250,000 from the Allowance for Abatements & Exemption Accounts and transfer it to Overlay Surplus.

The breakdown is as follows:

Fiscal Year 2016:	\$200,000
Fiscal Year 2017:	\$50.000

For FY 2019 budgetary purposes the Board recommends the following allocations: Allowance for Abatements & Exemption Accounts (Overlay) \$500,000 New Growth FY 2019 \$750,000

Board received and update on the FY 2018 3rd Quarter Tax Bills and everything is on schedule.